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To: Clients and Friends 

 

From:    David F. Dulock 

 

Subject:  Home Mortgage Disclosure (Regulation C) Asset-size Exemption  

               Threshold Adjusted for Data Collection in 2022 

 

In the December 23, 2021, issue of the Federal Register (86 FR 72818, click 

here) the Consumer Financial Protection Bureau published a final rule amending 

comment 2(g)-2 of the official commentary that interprets the requirements of 

HMDA’s Regulation C in §1003.2(g)(1)(i) to reflect an increase in the asset-size 

exemption threshold for banks, savings associations, and credit unions for data 

collection in 2022. The exemption threshold is adjusted to increase to $50 

million from $48 million. Therefore, banks, savings associations, and credit 

unions with assets of $50 million or less as of December 31, 2021, are exempt 

from collecting HMDA data in 2022. 

 

Please note, however, that this exemption from collecting data in 2022 does not 

affect the exempt depository financial institution’s responsibility to report data it 

was required to collect in 2021. 

 
 

This Memorandum is provided as general information in regard to the subject matter 

covered, but no representations or warranty of the accuracy or reliability of the 

content of this information are made or implied. Opinions expressed in this 

memorandum are those of the author alone. In publishing this information, neither the 

author nor the law firm of Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. is engaged in rendering legal 

services. While this information concerns legal and regulatory matters, it is not legal 
advice and its use creates no attorney-client relationship or any other basis for 

reliance on the information. Readers should not place reliance on this information 

alone but should seek independent legal advice regarding the law applicable to 

matters of interest or concern to them. The law firm of Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. 

expressly disclaims any obligation to keep the content of this information current or 

free of errors.                                                                                                                                 
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